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N.J.5.A 19:61-9 AUDITS OF ELECTION RESULTS
2022 General Election
Audit Date: November 28, 2022

The Morris County Board of Elections performed an audit consistent with the provisions of N.J.S.A 19:61-9.

The General Election held on November 8, 2022 was conducted using the ES&S Express Vote XL ballot marking
device voting machine at the polls on Election Day and during the (9) days of Early Voting. The Vote-By-Mail
and Provisional Ballots were also part of the audit.

Morris County is comprised of (2) Congressional Districts. Pursuant to the statute, based on the number of
election districts in each Congressional District a random selection of 2% or at least (2) units/batches of all
voting machines and paper ballot units/batches for each Congressional District were audited.

The following audit units were randomly selected:

7* Congressional District
Batch VM328 — 20320 — Mount Olive Batch 4 — Mendham Boro

11*" Congressional District

Batch 237 - Pequannock Batch 85 — Madison

Batch 1 — Chatham Boro Batch VM40 — 20038 Chatham Twp
Batch VM10 - 20010 — Boonton Twp Batch VM9 - 20009 - Boonton Twp
Batch 318 — Denville Ward 3 Batch 86 — Madison

Batch 214 — Randolph Batch 37 — East Hanover

Batch 57 — Jefferson Batch VM32 — 20030 - Chatham Twp
Batch 44 ~ Florham Park Batch 74 — Morris Twp

Batch 26 — Chatham Twp Batch VM74 - 20072 —~ Dover

Batch VM78 — 20076 — Dover

In each unit/batch, the hand to eye audit was consistent with the scanned tally report except for East Hanover
where a voter used white-out on their mail-in ballot switching from one candidate to the other resulting in a
one vote difference. Then in Jefferson, the voter marked their selections with a check mark which did not fill
enough of the oval. The audit did not tally under-votes.

Respectfully Submitted on November 29, 2022 by:

Dale A. Kramer
Administrator, Morris County Board of Elections



